ARCHERY RANGE UPDATE

September 27, 2024

The re-opening date for the Village Archery Range (across from Club House #1 Fitness Center)
is Monday, September 30 from 1pm to 3pm daily and 11am to Ipm on weekends. It is also
temporarily opened every Tuesday and Thursday evening from 6pm to 8pm, dependent upon
LWAC staffing.

Key access to the range is restricted to club Range Managers only and requires deposit of a
Village ID for key retrieval, whether from the Fitness Center during daytime or Club House #1
Office in the evenings. This will prevent the opportunity of misplacing the range key. Only RMs
listed on the club’s Authorized Access list, can receive key access.

Any use of the range during closed club sessions requires a club RM to always be present as
mandated by GRF representative Peter Quan. This also means there cannot be only one person,
even if he/she is a club RM, shooting at the range without another adult present throughout the
range use. The other adult cannot also shoot unless he/she is a current LWAC member. This last
criterion is a LWAC liability concern.

The maximum draw weight must not exceed 45lbs as mandated by the GRF Safety Inspector,
and of course broadheads and other-than target or field points are not allowed. Cross bows are
not permitted at the range and archery commands by the Range Manager shall be by voice or
whistle, whichever works effectively for the current participants.

See you at the range!

LWAC Board



